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Submission on Draft One of the Committee on the Rights of the Child's General Comment on Child Rights and Business Sector
· Submitted by: Michael French, Director and UN Representative, Geneva, Save the Children
· To: CRC-Child-Rights-Business@ohchr.org 
· Date: August 24th 2012

Subject: Save the Children submission concerning child labour / working children
1. Save the Children has already contributed to the current draft through involvement in the core group of supporting NGOs, with comments made in the name of Save the Children Sweden (SCS)

2. Since that contribution, Save the Children’s global position on child labour / working children has been further defined and articulated, therefore this additional submission is being made to ensure that the views of colleagues with expertise in that particular area of child rights and business are included

3. Recommendations/comments:

a. We raise a concern at paragraph 42 page 12 : “State parties should also ratify and enact into national law both ILO Conventions relating to child labour.” We suggest that the reference made to the CRC and the obligation to set a minimum age in this article could be enough. We acknowledge that there is debate on this subject within the child rights community in general, and this includes within Save the Children. Our majority view – arising out of a ‘best interests of the child’ approach - is that an appeal to the universality of convention 138, without reference to other contextual issues, is not the best instrument to protect children. We therefore invite the Committee to consider these issues carefully in framing its General Comment and will be happy to engage respectfully in continuing reflection on this with the Committee and other actors.

b. Section D: The right to be heard –it would be more powerful to talk about the right to participation (and refers to the 4 relevant articles of the CRC: art 12 to 14) as it goes beyond the fact of being heard, but also addresses the right to association, to forming their own views, to freedom of thought and of expression. It would be good to have in one of the articles of the recommendation 36, 37 or 38 a direct recommendation to support child-led organization (as mentioned in paragraph 30, p9) and to enable children’s empowerment. We reinforce our previous comments made in previous contributions to the draft (“Page 12, para 37, SCS thinks one could put a bit more pressure on businesses saying that businesses should consult with children in an appropriate manner, possibly with reference to the General Comment on Child participation” )
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